70 Portsmouth Avenue 3rd Floor, Unit 2 Stratham, N.H. 03885 Phone: (603)-583-4860 Fax: (603)-583-4863

August, 2021

Barrington Planning Board, Marcia Gasses (Planner) PO Box 660 Barrington NH 03825

RE:

Lots 36, Route 9

The Crossing at Village Center

Dear Ms. Gasses and board members:

Since the date of the conditional approval, we have been working diligently to complete the process of obtaining the state permits. One of the bigger aspects of this is the proposed upgrades to Route 9 to the approval of NHDOT. This process has been rather slow and also effects the required AoT Permit which is currently pending.

We respectfully request a 1-year extension from the planning board to continue the process of obtaining all required state permits and address the remaining conditions of approval.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.

Very truly yours, BEALS ASSOCIATES, PLLC

Scott D. Cole

Senior Project Manager

Scott D. Cole